December 7, 1970

Mr. Bradd Medical Director Shelburne Hotel Atlantic City, New Jersey

Dear Mr. Bradd:

It was very unsatisfying to pack my saxophone and fun off without seeing you, settling up, and thanking you. But I had only 15 minutes to grab my bags and catch a bus for a plane to Rome.

I understand Dr. Moses met our obligation to you promptly. Your musician friends were not only great, but entered into the enthusiasm of our little session and played with great elan. Please thank them individually for the doctors.

It is agreed that we turned on, as well as ourselves, a few deserving docs and their wives, who might have had a less relazed official reception otherwise.

Many, many thanks,

Henry Blackburn, M.D. (for the Heart Association) (?)

December 7, 1970

Dr. Campbell Moses Americah Heart Association 44 East 23rd Street New York, New York 10010

Dear Cam:

Thanks for your good note. May I impose on your secretary to put the enclosed on AHA stationery for Mr. Bradd?

It would help restitute the sad state of my last travel budget to get the equivalent of one-way Minneapolis--Philadelphia covered (\$70.00). But not for services begond the call--for epidemiology, publishing committee, and rehabilitation committee functions, travel not met by other funds.

Proc Harvey was most gracious, too, and we appreciate your idea. It was a pleasure to honor him by playing. We should have said so, but as you saw, were crowding a lot of fun into an hour, as were you.

Thanks.

Henry Blackburn, M.D.

HB/rs

Dictated from Geneva